OFFICE OF THE COUNTY LEGISLATURE

SUSAN A. BERLAND, ESQ.

CHAIR Veterans Committee **VICE-CHAIR Economic Development Committee**



Legislator, 16th District

COMMITTEE MEMBER

Budget & Finance Government Operations, Personnel, Information Tech & Housing Parks & Recreation Public Works, Transportation & Energy

May 8, 2019

Re: 2019 "Operation Safe Stop" Poster Contest

Dear Superintendents and Elementary School Principals:

I am pleased to extend an invitation to your elementary school students to participate in the Suffolk County Legislature's first annual "Operation Safe Stop" poster contest promoting the importance of driver safety when approaching stopped school buses. Please distribute the enclosed contest flyer to your elementary school students. The "Operation Safe Stop" poster entries should be submitted to my office no later than Friday, May 31, 2019.

One poster will be selected to represent our legislative district. This poster will be submitted to the County and one overall poster will be selected and used as part of a countywide educational pamphlet. This brochure will then be disseminated by the Suffolk County Police Department. In addition, the 1st place student winner of the contest will be presented a proclamation and all participating students will be acknowledged with a certificate of achievement from my office.

Thank you in advance for your help and cooperation. As always, if you have any questions or comments please feel free to contact me at (631) 854-5100.

Very truly yours,

SUSAN A. BERLAND

Susan A. Bellard

Legislator, 16th District

Enclosures

APPROVED FOR DISTRIBUTION DR. PATRICK HARRIGAN SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

6080 Jericho Turnpike, Suite 307 Phone: (631) 854-5100

Commack, NY 11725

e-mail:Susan.Beriand@suffolkcountyny.gov

Fax: (631) 854-5103



Suffolk County Legislature

Office of

LEGISLATOR SUSAN A. BERLAND

16th Legislative District

6080 Jericho Turnpike, Suite 307 Commack, NY 11725

P: (631) 854-5100 • F: (631) 854-5103



OPERATION SAFE

STOP

APPROVED FOR DISTRIBUTION

MAY 1 0 2019

DR. PATRICK HARRIGAN SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS



POSTER CONTEST



This is not a Half Hollow Hills School District sponsored or endorsed activity.

Contest Rules

Each participating student should create a poster with the title "Operation Safe Stop." The poster should creatively illustrate the importance of safely stopping when a school bus stops in order to protect children. The winning poster will be used as the cover to next year's brochure.

Please be sure to add the following information to your poster:

- Name
- **❖** Age
- Grade
- School
- Teacher's Name

* Please use white poster board or paper no larger than 22" x 30".

